
1 

 

Church Hill, Walthamstow, London, E17 9RZ 

Telephone: 020 8509 9446 

Email: info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk              

Website: www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

Student Absence Line: 020 8509 9444  

No. 11/17   
                      23rd November 2017 

Week ‘A’  

CONTENTS              PAGE 

Headteacher’s Message                           1-2 

Informa$on for parents/carers              3-5 

sQuid informa$on                                       3     

Community party                                           5    

Student informa$on                             5-11 

Christmas cra, fair                      6 

CONTENTS                     PAGE 

Kate Osamor M.P. visit                         7 

Year 9 at the Crea$ve Quarter            8 

Community events                        10-19 

Write2alife compe$$on                      10  

 School calendar                                  20 

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

It has been another very busy week, with plenty of visitors to 

welcome to the school. 

 

The Parent Informa$on Evening for Year 9 students on Tuesday 

evening was very well supported.  It was good to see so many 

parents and students in the Hewe9 Hall, where there was standing 

room only.  Thank you to  Ms Jean-Bap$ste and her team for 

organising this event. All presenta$ons from the evening will be 

accessible on our website.   

 

On Wednesday evening we hosted over fi,y subject specialists from 

schools in the north of the Borough to our Waltham Forest 

Challenge Subject Network Mee$ng.  This network allows our local 

schools to share good prac$ce and approaches to the recent 

changes to the GCSE curriculum in their areas of exper$se.  We also 

welcomed teachers from outside Waltham Forest including 

colleagues from an examina$on board and the Music Service. 

Networking such as this has a very posi$ve impact on our students’ 

educa$on and I thank the staff members who gave up their $me to 

host the mee$ngs.  There will be more such events as we become 

more established as a Teaching School.   

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 
Autumn Term 

2017 End: 

Wednesday 

20th December 

 

Monday 6th– 

Friday 24th 

November  

Year 11 mock 

examina$ons  

 

Tuesday 12th 

December 

Community 

Party early 

closure (details 

to follow) 

 

Thursday 14th 

December 

Carol Concert 

7pm 

 

Spring Term 

2018 

Start: 

Thursday 4th 

January   

End: Thursday 

29th March 

 

Half Term 

Monday 12th 

February - 

Friday 16th 

February 
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Later on Wednesday evening I had the privilege to a9end the borough-wide Jack Petchey 

Speakout Challenge, hosted by Lammas School.  I was extremely impressed by the quality 

of the speeches made by the young people from Year 10 in Waltham Forest schools. They 

spoke with passion, candour and o,en humour about the issues that are close to their 

hearts such as respec$ng the old, discrimina$on, rumours and the genera$on 

gap.  Congratula$ons to Firdaous (10F) who represented WSFG as one of 16 finalists 

chosen out of 536 students in Waltham Forest trained for the 2017 Speak Out Challenge.  

She spoke eloquently about stereotypes in Hollywood. Congratula$ons also to the student 

from Leytonstone School who was this year’s winner. 

 

Congratula$ons to our basketball team who won 6-4 against Buxton on Wednesday. Also 

on the spor$ng front, well done to Malaika 7H, Mathilde7C and Alannah7F, who were part 

of the Henry Maynard cross country team who won the best under 11s team at the 

Waltham Forest sports awards last week. Well done girls! 

 

Again on Wednesday evening, Ms Cornford and Ms Wallace took a group of Year 10 GCSE 

Drama students to see Ibsen’s The Lady from the Sea at the Donmar Warehouse, following 

a workshop in school last week to assist their understanding of this challenging play.  The 

students were also invited to stay for Ques$ons and Answers following the performance. 

 

On Friday, we welcome a visit by Alex Galvin, SSAT Head of Curriculum and Achievement 

and Regional Lead for London. She will have an opportunity to meet students and hear 

about some of the development work we are currently undertaking here at WSFG. 

 

In a couple of weeks we look forward to entertaining our local senior ci$zens at the 

school’s community party.  We would be very grateful if you could please let us have any 

unwanted gi,s that would make a suitable present for one of our guests.  (Please see page 

4 for details). 

    

This week we celebrated the re$rement of Mrs Finamore, our School Community Liaison 

Officer for several years.  As well as being a valued member of the school community,  

Mrs Finamore is well known to the many and varied community groups that use the school 

buildings in the evening and at weekends and also for her involvement in the life of the 

local community.  Although she will be missed by her friends and colleagues at the school, 

I am sure she will con$nue to be involved with WSFG through the Alumnae Commi9ee and 

her re$rement will no doubt be busy.  We hope it will be also be a long, healthy and happy 

one. 

 

Best Wishes 

Meryl Davies 

Headteacher           
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sQuid  
The cashless, online payment system that  

provides safety and security for you and your children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know, so many things can be paid for using sQuid?   

Trips, Revision Programmes, Text Books, Lunch Money, Music Lessons and many 

other sundry items.  

This simple procedure allows parents to keep a record of paid transac$ons by 

viewing these online - all through a secure online portal.   

Parents can make top-up payments 24/7 removing the needs for pupils to bring 

cash into school; cash that can otherwise be easily lost.   

No need to worry about your child forgeNng her lunch money because with 

sQuid, you can set an automa$c top-up so she will never have this dilemma.   

 

Parents can feel good about the safety and security sQuid affords and the benefits 

offered to you.  One parents sums this up perfectly by saying: 

 

“I think it’s a good idea as the child can’t lose any money or have it taken off 

them.  It’s quite an easy way to find out if your child is ea ng proper meals.” 

 

GeNng started is easy.   

Request your personalised sQuid details from Student Services (020 8509 9430).  

These are issued with simple to follow instruc$ons.   

Ac$vate your account and you are ready to go.   

Simply find the service you are looking for: School Dinners, Trips, Music lessons 

etc. allocate your money and you are sorted.   

An easy to use, safe and secure tool now essen$al for making all payments. 

 

sQuid – the perfect and essen al monetary solu on for every parent and student 
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Community Christmas  Party.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Each year at WSFG we host a community Christmas party. This is a very special 

event which is really important to us when the whole school comes together 

to organise a celebra$on with food, gi,s and entertainment for the elderly 

members of our community. We like to show them how much we appreciate 

and value them and to make sure they have a good $me with some great 

company.  

 

This year, our community party will take place on the a;ernoon of Tuesday 

12
th

 December.   

 

We are star$ng to organise the event and to send out invita$ons to our  

elderly guests. 

 

If you have any elderly rela$ves, neighbours, friends or contacts who you 

would like to invite, please provide us with their full name(s) and  address(es) 

so that we can contact them. This could be via phone  (020 8509 9446) 

email (info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk) or via your daughter(s). 

 

Addi$onally, if you have any unwanted (brand new) gi,s that we could offer 

our guests, please send them to the humani$es office via your daughter(s). 

Last year was one of our best ever community par$es and, with your support, 

we’d like to make sure this year is even more memorable. 

Thank you. 

 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher 



5 

 

Project Peru  

  

 Looking for gi,s for your friends or li9le brothers and sisters?  

Or perhaps a stocking filler?! 

  

8G will be selling colourful, handmade friendship bracelets, finger puppets and 

Christmas cards every Thursday and Friday lunch$mes in the LRC. All cra,s come 

from a women's co-opera$ve in one of Peru's largest and poorest shanty towns.  

  

All proceeds go to Project Peru, a small, totally voluntary UK based charity who 

support a refuge for children living in extreme poverty in the desert shanty towns 

of Lima. For more informa$on on the charity visit h9p://www.projectperu.org.uk  

  

Ms Landon  

 

Follow this link to Christmas cards  

h9p://projectperu.org.uk/uk-ac$vi$es/cra,-sales/las-laderas-christmas-cards.htm 
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Kate Osamor M.P. visits  WSFG 

 

Below is a student’s account of a MP’s recent  visit 

 

Last week, Year 7 and 8 students were invited to a$end a conference with local  

Labour M.P. for Edmonton, Kate Osamor. The conference took place in the 

Walthamstow School for Girls’ library, and its dura0on was around an hour long.  

 

Once the students were seated, Kate introduced herself. She mainly talked about  

being part of a community and helping one another. A2erwards, she gave priority 

to the Year 7’s ques0ons and then, the Year 8s had their ‘fair share’. The ques0ons  

varied from poli0cal to personal and Kate answered them all to the best of her 

abili0es. The conversa0ons went back and forth in an informal manner, with her 

answers giving us an insight on local poli0cs and how the community is involved.  

 

It has been a delight to have met her, and I’m sure that she is an inspira0on to all 

girls at WSFG. We would love to meet her again, as well as mee0ng other local 

MPs, who inform and inspire us. 

 

 

Amanta 8S 
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Visit to the Crea?ve Quarter at the Victoria & Albert Museum 

 

A group of Year 9 students had a very informa$ve and enjoyable day at the  

Crea$ve Quarter event at the Victoria and Albert Museum.  They par$cipated in a 

Theatre Design Workshop and a9ended lectures from two senior designers at  

Jaguar.   

They also had a Q&A session with the inspira$onal Architect, Peter Ayres, Director 

at Beep Studio.  The students par$cipated in lots of drop in ac$vi$es: Finding out 

what is involved in being a makeup ar$st for stage and television, what does  

crea$vity mean to you? watching a Fashion show and talking to many graduates 

involved in crea$ve sectors. 

 

This is what the students had to say about the day: 

 

What I liked most about the day was the architect’s talk, he explained how you can 

take lots of different skills into architecture and this helped me to improve my 

growth mindset.  

Erin  9W 

 

An eye opening experience to broaden your horizons for the future.  

Eva 9C 

 

The visit to the Crea0ve Quarter was mo0va0ng and inspiring.  

Naimah 9F 
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A fantas0c experience, I was glad I took part in it.  There were really inspiring talks 

and a variety of crea0ve ac0vi0es, overall a great day.  

Leila 9W 

 

This trip really broadened my mind and inspired me to take more opportuni0es 

available in the future.  

Judah 9G 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Healy 

STEM Coordinator          
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Candlelit tours of St Mary’s Church 

Friday 24th November  

 

Experience St Mary’s Church by candle light and discover the fascina$ng stories 

behind the stones with a guided tour.  

 

Tour $mes  7.45pm, 8.02pm, 8.25pm 

Free 

No need to book, arrive 5 minutes before 

tour  $me. 

 

Free refreshments. 

Regret  unsuitable for children under 8 years  

 

Event repeated Friday 1st  December  7.30 –9.00pm 

 

For more details contact:  Jaqueline Baker bakere17@yahoo.co.uk 

Or:  walthamstowchurch.org.uk 

E15 Light Show and  

Winter Wonderland 

Thursday 30 November  

StraBord's Theatre Square  

 

 

 

On Thursday 30 November StraTord's Theatre Square is being transformed into a 

magical Winter Wonderland and playing host to a drama$c fes$ve light projec$on 

show.  

From 4pm everyone is invited to meet Santa and his elves, watch an exci$ng ice 

queen s$lt-walking performance, enjoy some fes$ve storytelling and feast on 

roasted chestnuts, popcorn and hot chocolate.  

At 6pm the StraTord Illumina$on Show will be unveiled for the first $me.  

This dazzling light spectacular celebrates StraTord town centre as East London's 

cultural hub and will be projected onto the facade of Theatre Royal StraTord East 

and accompanied by music.  

 

The show will then run every night from 1 December to 23 December between 

5pm-10pm. 
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The jj Founda?on Photography Awards for Young People 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The jj Founda$on Photography Awards for Young People is an opportunity for 13-25 year 

old students. This compe$$on is free to enter, all you need is a maximum of three digital 

images within any of the following categories: portrait, landscape, street photography, s$ll 

life/art and fashion. 

 

Follow the links below to some resource packs with more informa$on about how to take 

the perfect shots in each category, created by a professional photographer. You can see an 

example here or see the Eastside website for more informa$on. 

 

 Prizes include: 

• 1
st

 prize - 1 day of professional studio hire in jj Studio London,  with advice 

from the team’s photographic assistants and a Nikon DSLR camera. 

 

• 2
nd

 Prize - 1 week work experience at jj Studios and  a Nikon DSLR camera. 

 

• 3
rd

 Prize - Nikon DSLR camera. 

 

Each category winner will receive an image printed by Touch Digital Fine Art  Printers,  

following the exhibi$on in our London office 

 

Students have un?l 30th November to apply for this compe??on. 

 

For full informa$on and how to apply please visit the compe$$on website.  

This is an excellent opportunity for talented, mo$vated pupils with a passion for  

photography . 

 

For further details 

Call the office on 020 7033 2380  or email Hannah on hannah@eastside.org.uk. 
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With the success of the quiz night last month, please put this date in your diary 

for May 2018  
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School Calendar for 2017-18 

 

 

Autumn Term 2017  

 

Start: Monday 4
th 

September  End: Wednesday 20
th

 December 

 

Monday 6
th

–      

Friday 24
th

 November                    Year 11 Mock Examina$ons   

Tuesday 12th December            Community Party early closure (details to follow)  

Thursday 14th December  Carol concert 7pm 

 

Spring Term 2018 

Start: Thursday 4
th

 January   End: Thursday 29
th

 March 

 

Thursday 25
th

 January       Year 11 Parents/Carers Subject  Evening 4.30-7.30pm 

 

Half Term 

Monday 12
th

 February - Friday 16
th

 February 

 

Thursday 22
nd

 February         Year 9 Parents/Carers subject Evening 4.30 –7.30pm 

Thursday 15
th

 March  Year 8 Parents/Carers Subject Evening 4.30 –7.30pm 

 

Good Friday Bank Holiday 30
th

 March -  

Easter Monday Bank Holiday  2
nd

 April 

 

Thursday 26
th

 April   Year 7 Parents/Carers Subject Evening 4.30 –7.30pm 

  

Summer Term 

Start: Monday 16
th

 April  End: Friday 20th July 

May Bank Holiday Monday 7
th

 May 

 

Monday 14
th

 May -  Year 11 GCSE Examina$ons  

Friday 22
nd

 June 

 

Half Term 

Monday 28
th

 May - Friday 1st June  


